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SCHOOL BUDGETS 2013-14

Purpose of the Paper

1. To update Schools Forum on school’s budgets for 2013-14 and any issues arising
from the budget setting process.

Background

2. At the meeting on 24™ January 2013 Schools Forum resolved the following in
relation to the 2013-14 schools budget:

a)

To allocate any increase in DSG arising from the January early years census
to the EYSFF budget to support increases in population and take up of
places.

To agree an hourly rate for 2 year old places in private, voluntary and
independent settings at £5.43 plus an additional 25p per hour as a start up
rate per pupil for 2013-14, to be reviewed on an annual basis.

To roll forward any underspend against the funding allocation for 2 year old
places to support the continuation of the hourly rate in future years, subject to
an annual review.

To reject the option to reduce the Lump Sum to achieve savings in the
schools budget as the level of lump sum had been agreed after consultation
with schools, and because schools were not protected against changes to the
lump sum through Minimum funding guarantee.

To request Liz Williams to prepare a fresh model showing a reduction of
between 0.3% and 0.5% per pupil rate to be circulated electronically within a
week to members of the Schools Forum for approval and then subsequently
submitted to the Education Funding Agency (EFA).

To approve the required funding for pupil growth as set out in paragraph 44 of
the report.

To approve the following top-up rates for high needs provision:-

|.  Top-up rates for special schools based on existing banding models
but with a 2% turbulence element added across all top ups.



II.  Top-up rates for resource bases based on existing banding rates,
with an additional A+ band for ASD/SLCN centres but including a
10% increase to complex needs centre rates.

h) To consider at the next meeting proposals for an amount from the DSG
reserve to be identified to support the Local Authority in working with more
vulnerable schools following the implementation of the new formula.

i) To recommend to Council that the overall schools budget be set at £302.184
million.

The purpose of this paper is to update Schools Forum on the progress in relation to
the school’s budget for 2013-14 and any issues that have arisen since the last
meeting.

Main Considerations

4.

In accordance with recommendation i) above, the Council has set an overall schools
budget at £302.184 million in line with the estimated DSG allocation. The Leader of
the Council has been briefed on the impact of the new funding formula on Wiltshire
schools.

Schools Delegated Budgets 2013-14

5.

Individual school budgets were recalculated following the January meeting to
implement a reduction in per pupil funding of 0.35% (recommendation (e) above).
Per pupil funding rates and deprivation funding rates were reduced by 0.35% but
lump sum values and SEN funding rates were not reduced. The revised model was
circulated as requested to Schools Forum members once completed.

Confirmation has been received from the Education Funding Agency (EFA) that the
final Wiltshire schools formula is compliant with the new regulations.

Five budget roadshows were held during February to inform schools of the main
changes and headlines in the 2013-14 budgets. Roadshows were well attended. A
separate roadshow was also held for special schools to focus on the specific
changes to the way in which special schools are to be funded.

Funding Certificates and associated information for 2013-14 were issued to Wiltshire
maintained schools on 1% March 2013. This is earlier than has been achieved in
previous years and ahead of the new statutory deadline of 15" March. It is
anticipated that budgets can be issued even earlier in future years. Initial copies of
the forward financial planning software have been issued to maintained schools and,
at the time of writing this report, it is anticipated that a patch with the final Wiltshire
funding values will have been issued to schools by 8" March 2013.

The EFA have issued indicative budgets for 2013-14 to academies by the end of
February 2013. Academies will be funded according to the new Wiltshire formula



10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

from September 2013 however the application of the minimum funding guarantee
(MFG) may be different to the figures previously circulated to Schools Forum
members because the MFG will be applied to actual funding values for 2012-13.

It is also important to note that, because academies will not move on to the new
formula until September 2013, Named Pupil Allowances will continue to be paid for
statements over 10 hours to Primary academies until September.

A full summary of Wiltshire funding rates and top up values is attached at Appendix
1 to this report.

Final allocations for post-16 funding have yet to be confirmed. Provisional
allocations based on 2012-13 funding levels have been included on funding
certificates at this stage and allocations will be updated as more information is
received.

Indicative budgets for 2014-15 and 2015-16 have yet to be issued to schools. Final
pupil projections for the next two years have not been finalised and a decision was
taken not to delay the issue of 2013-14 budgets whilst waiting for this data.
Indicative budgets for the next two years will be issued to schools as soon as the
data is finalised.

Budgets issued for 2013-14 cannot be adjusted to correct errors or, for example, to
update rates estimates to the final value. Any adjustments required will need to be
made in the following year.

Budgets for High Needs Provision

15.

16.

17.

Budgets for Special Schools, Resource Bases and Enhanced Learning Provision
(ELP) have been calculated on a place plus basis as required under the new
regulations. Agreed planned places have been funded at £10,000 per place and top
ups for individual pupils notified to schools. Top up rates are as agreed at the
Schools Forum meeting on 24" January (recommendation g) above) and are
detailed in Appendix 1 to this report.

Special School Academies will move on to the new place plus funding mechanism
from April 2013 however mainstream academies will not move to the new system
until September. This means that for academies, high needs provision will still be
funded according to the current methodology until September and the LA will not be
paying top ups for individual pupils until September 2013.

A key issue arising from the allocation of funding for high needs provision is the
need to review the banding framework for provision for high needs pupils in
mainstream schools, ie, resource bases, ELP and named pupil allowances (NPA). A
project will be put in place to review the banding values and framework for all high
needs provision in mainstream schools with proposals to be brought to Schools
Forum in the autumn for implementation in 2014-15. The working group will include
representatives from schools and from the LA.



Overall Impact of Funding Changes

18.

19.

20.

21.

22.

Analysis of the budgets across all mainstream schools, including academies, shows
that 64 schools will be receiving the Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG) at a total
cost of £2.054 million. This can be broken down as follows:

No of % of Cost of MFG Maximum
schools schools £ Cash
receiving Protection
MFG £
Primary 54 34% 872,663 118,352
Secondary 10 27% 1,181,069 182,965
Total 64 28% 2,053,732

This is a significant increase in the number of schools being protected through MFG

compared with the current year, in which 36 primary schools and 1 secondary school
are receiving MFG at a total cost of £192,406, and gives an indication of the level of

turbulence to budgets caused through the change in formula.

The cost of the MFG has been met through the capping of gains to schools who
would receive an increase in funding through the new formula. Gains are capped at
0.989% in order to meet the cost of the MFG.

In terms of other measures used by the EFA to compare budgets across the country
to track the move towards consistency:

a) The Wiltshire per pupil funding rates are within the normal range for authorities
across the country.

b) 82.5% of funding in Wiltshire is allocated through the basic per pupil funding
element. The overall range for all LAs is between 60% and 87%.

c) 88.9% of funding in Wiltshire is allocated through pupil-led factors (AWPU,
deprivation, prior-attainment, EAL, etc). The minimum level across the country is
77% and just under half of authorities are allocating between 90% and 95% of
funding this way.

d) The ratio of primary to secondary funding in Wiltshire is 1:1.277 which is
consistent with the split of funding that existed in Wiltshire in 2012-13. The EFA
has not stated an “ideal” ratio for 2013-14 but is expected to challenge LAs
where ratios are very different from the national average position which in 2011-
12 was 1:1.27.

Because of the impact of the formula changes on individual school budgets Schools
Forum has been concerned that support will need to be given to schools who find
themselves vulnerable financially as a result of the new funding formula. Itis
possible to identify particular groups of schools who are more vulnerable, for



example small secondary schools, and also a number of individual schools who
have specific circumstances — this would include both mainstream and special
schools. Officers within Finance and School Improvement are working together to
identify the impact and work with schools. A working group is to be set up to work
with representatives from small secondary schools and other work is being carried
out with individual schools and governing bodies.

23.  This work, together with the budget planning that schools will now be carrying out,
will inform how any support from the DSG reserve can be given as this may take the
form of payments to individual schools as short term financial support or to fund
capacity for specific pieces of work. More detailed proposals for the allocation of
funding to support financially vulnerable schools will be brought to the June meeting

Proposal
24.  Schools Forum is asked to
a) note the progress on the 2013-14 schools budget to date.

b) Note that a working group will be established to review the banding values
and framework for all high needs provision in mainstream schools with
proposals to be brought to Schools Forum in the autumn for implementation
in 2014-15.

C) Agree that proposals to support schools who are financially vulnerable as a
result of the formula changes be considered and agreed at the June meeting.

CAROLYN GODFREY
DIRECTOR, CHILDREN & EDUCATION

Report Author: Liz Williams, Head of Finance
Tel: 01225713675 e-mail: elizabeth.williams@wiltshire.gov.uk

Appendices

Appendix 1 — Summary of Formula Funding Rates 2013-14




